Dear Parents

Summer Fair

Thank you to the Friends of Westfield and all who supported the summer fair last Friday. It was a huge success, being enjoyed by all.

Congratulations

Arts Celebration Concert

A huge well done to all of the children who performed at our annual arts celebration on Wednesday evening at Bourne Academy. The audience were treated to a talent packed evening of dance, drama, poetry and music. Thank you to NCL Dance, Louder than Life, Bourne Academy and of course our parents for supporting the event.

Bridge Winners

Well done to the fourteen Year 5 and 6 pupils who took part in the Inter-Schools Bridge competition held at Stamford Bridge Club which involved primary and secondary pupils from 10 different Lincolnshire schools. It was a really close competition and all of Bourne Westfield players did extremely well, winning the Starter Bridge Team Competition; they were delighted and honoured to be awarded the trophy by local MP Nick Boles.

Our Stars

A huge 'congratulations' to our special stars this week. To achieve this award, children have tried very hard to excel in an area of their learning or behaviour. Our stars this week are:

Reception	Kaylum Cole	Ivy Michelson	Joshua Barker Magowan	
Year 1	Phoebe Edwards	Juliette King	Lucas Huang	
Year 2	Kieran Clare	Sam Bishop	Poppy Moore	Zara Harrison
Year 3	Charlie Hammond	Rhys Walker	Zara Lawson	
Year 4	Harriet Motton	Amelia Kearns	William Atkins	Ethan Birdsall
Year 5	Lewis Smith	Jessica Parbery	Sophie Cook	

We are delighted to present a school crossing patrol award this week to **Harry Dadge**. This award is for children who exhibit great road sense and lovely manners at the school crossing.

Amazing Achievements

Well done to the following:

Callum Selby has achieved the Music for Schools Foundation Silver Award - Flute

Ben Page has achieved the Music for Schools Foundation Silver Award - B^b Clarinet

Filip Rak has achieved the Music for Schools Foundation Silver Award - Mini Clarinet

Celine Acheampong and Holly Barclay have achieved the Music for Schools Foundation Bronze

Award - Mini Clarinet

Attendance

Congratulations to the following classes who were winners for the week commencing 25th June.

Gold Trophy Mrs Knott's Class (100%) Silver Trophy Mr Clark's Class (99.31%)

Attendance Ted Mrs Chatham/Mrs Bell's Class (98.85%)

Mrs Henson/Mrs Taylor's Class (98.28%)

School Information

Sports Days

Thank you to everyone who came to support our sports days this week - it was lovely to see the field packed with spectators. Thanks also to volunteers who gave up their valuable time in hot conditions to set up the field, serve refreshments, judge races, score and tidy away afterwards - we are so very grateful to all.

Reception - Hungry Caterpillar Picnic

The Reception children are planning a Hungry Caterpillar picnic on the afternoon of Wednesday 18th July as a celebration to mark the end of their first year at school. We would ask you to please send in a small contribution for the picnic as follows:- **either** an apple, a pear, a plum, a few strawberries, an orange, a slice of cake, a pickle, a slice of Swiss cheese, small salami, a lollipop, a slice of cherry pie, a sausage, a cupcake, or a slice of watermelon! All contributions will be put together to make a **class** "picnic" which the children will share following the theme of the story- the children are very excited! They will be writing invitations giving you more details and times next week. Thank you in advance for your support.

Arts Week Poetry

During Arts Week, all children will be writing a poem with the title 'Hopes and Dreams'. These poems will be judged by the Stamford Poet Laureate and winning entries in KS1 and KS2 will be invited to attend the Bourne Schools Collaborative Arts Exhibition preview night on Wednesday 18th July at 6.30pm. The exhibition itself will be open for public viewing on the weekend of 21st/22nd July - creative work from Bourne Westfield, Bourne Abbey, Bourne Elsea Park, Morton, Bourne Academy, Bourne Grammar and Edenham will be exhibited. Local Artist, Helen Graham's 'HIX' Award Nominated installation, which features work from children in all participating schools and currently installed in the Camberwell UAL Gallery in London, will be moved to Bourne for this event. We are very excited that our children have been able to contribute to an award winning installation and hope that you will be able to enjoy and celebrate our local creative talent by visiting the exhibition.

Clubs

School run clubs have now finished. A reminder that paid clubs run by Premier Sport finish in the week commencing 9th July. SNAG golf for Years 3 to 6 finish on Friday 13th July and SNAG golf for Years 1 and 2 on Thursday 19th July.

Bourne Westfield School Lottery

Congratulations to Rachael Bilton, winner of the school lottery last week. If you want to join for just £1 per ticket per week and have a chance of winning the weekly draw, please go to www.yourschoollottery.co.uk, search for Bourne Westfield and follow the instructions.

Calendar Dates - Week Commencing 9th July

Monday 9th Year 6 leave for Aylmerton

Monday 9th Year 2 to Fantastic Mr Fox (Stamford Arts Centre)

Tuesday 10th Choir to Stoke Rochford

Wednesday 11th Year 4 London Theatre visit (Lion King)

Thursday 12th Year 3 to Tales of Beatrix Potter (Stamford Arts Centre)

Friday 13th Year 6 return from Aylmerton

Sunday 15th Year 6 Leavers' Pool Party - 6:30pm (Bourne Outdoor Pool)

Miss K Atkinson

Senior Deputy Headteacher